Kentucky Public Transportation Infrastructure Authority
(KPTIA)
Kentucky Transportation Building
200 Mero Street
Frankfort, Kentucky 
Meeting No. 25 – October 14, 2016
11:00 A.M. EST

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Greg Thomas.  A roll call was done and a quorum was present. 

KPTIA members in attendance were: Greg Thomas, Mark D. Bunning, proxy for William Landrum, Michael Walker, James Ward, Harold McKinney, Glenn Mitchell, and Steve Austin

A motion was made by Mr. Mitchell and seconded by Mr. McKinney to approve the meeting minutes of July 19, 2016. The minutes were approved as written.  

Chairman Thomas provided an opportunity for public comments from those in attendance.  No one from the public addressed the Authority.  

The next item on the agenda was consideration of a resolution to file regulations related to public private partnerships, unsolicited proposals, and toll enforcement. 
	
Megan McLain provided a summary of the resolution and the proposed regulations to be filed.  House Bill 309 authorizes the Authority to use the public private partnership method of financing projects and to accept unsolicited proposals.  The regulations provide the processes for both. The toll enforcement regulations outline how toll rates are set, the administrative hearing process and the toll enforcement mechanisms. 

A motion was made by Mr. Walker and seconded by Mr. Ward to approve the resolution.  The resolution and related regulations were approved as written. 

The next item on the agenda was the Louisville-Southern Indiana Ohio River Bridges Project. 

(a) Project Construction Update: Andy Barber, Deputy State Highway Engineer, state that major construction wraps up in less than two months, and traffic moves into final configuration.  The new Abraham Lincoln Bridge will carry six lanes of northbound traffic, and the improved Kennedy Bridge will carry six lanes of southbound traffic.

The Kennedy Bridge is scheduled to reopen to southbound traffic this week.  Construction is about 90% complete and the project is on-schedule and on-budget. Currently, the Kennedy Bridge is open to five lanes of southbound traffic.  The ramps from I-65 South to I-64 East and I-71 North reopened this week after a nine-month closure. The ramp from I-64 East to I-65 North reopened last week after a 10-month closure. 

The ramp from I-65 South to I-64 West, the final interstate ramp closure, is scheduled to end in early November. Substantial completion will be in December 2016. 
(b) Tolling Update: Megan McLain reported tolling is expected to begin in December of 2016.  Toll system installation and testing is underway.  To get the lowest toll rate drivers must open a pre-paid account.  More than 10,000 RiverLink accounts have been opened. Nearly 25,000 RiverLink transponders have been requested. RiverLink accounts can be opened online at RiverLink.com, by calling the customer service center at (855) RIV-LINK, or going to a customer service center in downtown Louisville or Jeffersonville, Indiana.  Business should call (855) RIV-LINK to open a commercial account. 

There being no other business Chairperson Thomas adjourned the meeting. 
